
Re: Neglect of fetal alcohol spectrum disorder must end 

Dear Editor 

Aiton describes the recent UK government needs assessment for fetal alcohol spectrum disorder 

(FASD) as ‘a wake-up call to a wide range of health professionals’. More than just waking up 

professionals, substantial investment will be needed to improve from the current situation where, in 

the words of the UK government, ‘provision of services for diagnosis and support of FASD is 

limited’.[1]  The UK could do with following Australia’s recent example in terms of commitment to 

FASD prevention, diagnosis and support.   

Australia, like UK, has an estimated prevalence of fetal alcohol spectrum disorder (FASD) of over 

2%.[2] Australia has recently responded by committing substantial investment of AUS$37 million 

(£20 million) for FASD diagnostic services, as well as launching a new national awareness 

campaign.[3] In its recent (30 November) announcement, the Australian government describes how 

the awareness campaign will increase awareness of the risks of alcohol consumption in pregnancy 

among health professionals and women. Critically, a substantial proportion of the funds will be spent 

on boosting FASD services, so that individuals affected by this condition can get the diagnosis and 

the support that is vital to reduce longer term adverse outcomes.  

The UK needs to make a proportionate investment to make sure that the needs of people with FASD 

are adequately supported, similar to that committed by the Australian government. 
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